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STATEMENT ON BEHALF OF THE AFRICA GROUP BY MR. MOHAMED 
TRAORE, COUNSELLOR AT THE PERMANENT MISSION OF THE 
REPUBLIC OF MALI TO THE UNITED NATIONS, ON AGENDA ITEM 
141: PROPOSED PROGRAMME BUDGET FOR 2021: CONSTRUCTION 
AND PROPERTY  MANAGEMENT IN RELATION TO THE PROGRESS ON 
THE REPLACEMENT OF OFFICE BLOCKS A-J AT THE UNITED 
NATIONS OFFICE AT NAIROBI (UNON) AT THE MAIN PART OF THE 
FIFTH COMMITTEE DURING THE SEVENTY-FIFTH SESSION OF THE 
GENERAL ASSEMBLY  

(NEW YORK, NOVEMBER 19, 2020) 
 

Mr. Chair  

1. I have the honour to speak on behalf of the African Group on agenda 
item 141 Proposed Programme budget for 2021 in relation to the 
progress on the replacement of office blocks A to J at the United 
Nations Office at Nairobi (UNON).  
 

2. The Group would like to thank Mr. Chandru Ramanathan, Controller, 
Office of Programme Planning, Budget and Accounts for introducing 
the Secretary General’s report and extend our appreciation to Mr. 
Abdallah Bachar Bong, Chair of the Advisory Committee on 
Administrative and Budgetary Questions for introducing its related 
report.  
 

Mr. Chair  

3. At the outset, the African Group aligns itself with the Statement 
delivered by the distinguished delegate from the Cooperative 
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host Country, Kenya has continuously 
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that the Secretary General will put in place adequate mitigation 
measures to avoid further delays and without compromising the 
quality of the construction work.  

 
7. On risk management, the Group recognizes the efforts of the project 

team in closely monitoring the identified projects risks and 
consequently putting in place mitigation actions to ensure that the 
project is implemented within the overall implementation schedule. 
The Group encourages the Secretary General to ensure that project 
risks continue to be closely monitored and mitigated to ensure the 
project completion is within the scope, budget and timeline. The 
Group looks forward to receiving an update about the risk mitigation 
measures put in place to address the impact of the COVID-19 
pandemic in the next progress report of the Secretary-General. 
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10. As always, the African Group stands ready to engage constructively 
with a view to concluding this important agenda item in a timely 
manner. 
 

11. I thank you  
 


